TO:
Honorable Peter F. Vallone

Speaker

Honorable Herbert E. Berman

Chairman, Finance Committee

FROM: 
Frank Tramontano, Deputy Director

Finance Division

DATE:
December 19, 2001

SUBJECT:
A budget modification (MN-3) for Fiscal Year 2002 to transfer funds between various agencies.

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

INITIATION:
By letter dated December 19, 2001, the Director of the Office of Management and Budget submitted to the Council pursuant to section 107(b) of the New York City Charter a request for approval to transfer funds totaling $940,894,006 within and between various City agencies.

BACKGROUND:
This modification (MN-3) implements changes proposed in the November Plan as presented to the Financial Control Board on December 4, 2001. 
FISCAL IMPACT:
This modification would not result in an increase or decrease in the Fiscal 2002 budget as it represents the transfer of funds within and between agencies. However, the net effect of this modification is an increase in the General Reserve in the amount of $526,758,635 and an increase in the Budget Stabilization Account of $29,954,218 which when combined with MN- 4 will result in a decrease in the Fiscal 2002 budget of $595,327,026. 

